

BOARD OF HEALTH December 18, 2018

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Daniel King DMD, and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be January 15, 2018 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the November 20, 2018 minutes.

The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports.

The Board reviewed and signed the animal permit for up to 6 chickens at 193 Taft Road.

Department Business

Middlesex Gas, 255 Andover Street, Noise survey

A noise survey was conducted for a period of 2 weeks and the results were presented in the form of technical memorandum from Noise Control Engineering Company. Some of the results were skewed for ambient background noise. Technical adjustments were presented in the memo. The Director has spoken with both the noise control engineer and representatives for Middlesex Gas about preparing a narrative explanation on the results and solutions to be offered. Once that is received, Middlesex Gas is prepared to come into a future Board meeting to discuss.

Budget

The Director had the budget meeting for fiscal 2020 with the Town Manager and Town Accountant. The Board of Health department requested a \$20,000 Clinical expense account and it was approved. The next step is appearing before the Finance Committee for the annual budget meeting.

Department Business

362 Middlesex Avenue, the proposed detox center is currently before the Board of Appeals for a final decision.

No new Olin Chemical business to report.

Dr. King motioned to adjourn at 6:00 p.m., second by Ms. Sabounjian. Voted 2-0.

Recording

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health